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 JANUARY 2010
UPCOMING MEETING DATES

                                *General Membership*               
           Board of Directors



     January 19, 2010


      March 9, 2010

          April 27, 2010  [One Time Change]

       June 8, 2010



        July 20, 2010



September 14, 2010




    October 19, 2010



 December 14, 2010
*General meetings are now set on the 3rd Tuesday of the month.*
Board meetings will remain on the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  All meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. in the ARE library auditorium at 67th Street and Atlantic Avenue.  Please mark your calendars now and plan on attending.  We hope to see you there.
A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:
As I look back on the last two years (hated to use this cliché but nothing else worked as well), the Civic League tackled a number of difficult issues that impacted our community:  the 79th Street Outfall, redevelopment of the 67th Street Officers Club by the Navy, the 61st Street Pump Station, modification of some of the A.R.E. buildings and its parking area, plus the Laskin Road Gateway Project currently underway.  I truly believe the board made a big effort to work through its members and the city officials to try and obtain the best overall solutions for our community, knowing full well we could not possibly make everyone happy.  The City has a great deal of respect for our Civic League and appreciates that they can have a reasonable conversation with our board members.  In 2009 we hit the highest number of dues-paying members in our history, close to 900.  I believe this milestone can be linked directly to the continued upgrade of our newsletter and expansion of the “alert” email program by our executive secretary, combined with the number of issues we have managed successfully.  As I have said many times before, strength comes in numbers so continue to encourage your neighbors to join and participate.  The City will listen when 900-1,000 votes are on the line.
Finally, make sure to welcome your new president, Kimberly Goold who lives on 49th Street, she is married and has two kids in their early 20’s (God bless her).  She can only be as successful as you let her, meaning if you want something to change GET INVOLVED.  It is always way too easy to sit back and complain when a little effort can actually make a big difference, we have all seen it happen many times.
Dave Jester

(You will see Kimberly January 19th at 7:30 – remember to participate)

HIGHLIGHTS FROM DECEMBER 2009 BOARD MEETING:
TREASURER’S REPORT
As of December 9, 2009, there is $2,269.11 in our checking account, $15,085.56 in our money market account, and our certificate of deposit totals $21,443.68.  Total assets are currently $38,798.35. In 2009 our NVBCL membership increased to 880 participants with over 600 registering for our mass email message system so we were able to quickly notify them of important matters pertaining to our neighborhood.  If you wish to join the NVBCL Civic League and be added to our notification list, please use the enclosed envelope to pay your 2010 dues and be sure to include your email address.

ZONING REVIEW COMMITTEE (ZRC)
The ZRC has been working with developers on expansion/modifications of non-conforming uses.  We know of four future projects that will be reviewed where the developer is renovating an older home and requesting to renovate/expand an existing secondary structure in the rear of their property.  This was recently successfully done at 211 70th Street and 203 69th Street, which were supported by the adjacent residents and zoning committee.  This is a new approach rather than tearing down an older cottage with detached garage apartment and replacing with a big-box duplex.  The ZRC feels this is a much better way to preserve the character of our neighborhood in light of the fact that there is no answer to “by-right” duplexes in our zoning district.  
LASKIN GATEWAY PROJECT
The Laskin Gateway Project – Phase One is now under construction.  Martin Waranch and Billy Almond are representing the NVBCL on the Citizens Advisory Committee for the project.  Please go to the City website for daily updated information regarding the project at www.vbgov.com/laskingateway.  All relevant information, including project schedule and the latest designs are posted on the right hand side of the web page under “Related Documents.”   Additionally, please visit the NVBCL website for further information and diagrams concerning this project.
61st STREET PUMP STATION
Concerning the Atlantic Avenue feeder road detour schedule, work is on schedule for the utility offsets and one week behind schedule for road reconstruction.  Weather permitting, Atlantic Avenue should be reopened for two way traffic by February 2, as planned.  Please visit the NVBCL website for further information and diagrams concerning contractor’s schedule, elevations of pump station facility that will be located in the median between 60th and 61st Streets, and landscape plans.

Daniel Adams, the City’s Public Works/Coastal Engineering representative, recently received some complaints concerning noisy pumps running throughout the night.  However, the pumps were necessary to dewater the pipe trenches for the utility line relocation work.   He advises that the contractor will construct an insulated box around the dewatering pumps in an effort to baffle the noise.  These pumps will be used again during the excavation of the pump station wet well.  This work is scheduled to begin in late February/early March and will take 2-3 weeks to complete.  Float switches will be installed so that the pumps are not running continuously.  The City will continue to work the contractor to minimize the disturbance to the extent practical.
NEWS YOU NEED TO KNOW:
UPCOMING GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS
For our general membership meeting on January 19, the NVBCL has invited Daniel Adams, the City’s Public Works/Coastal Engineering representative, to give us an update on the 61st Street Pump Station project.  Mr. Adams will provide information concerning contractors schedule, noise issues, landscape drawings, and what we can anticipate in terms of road closures and detours during the process.    Please also note on your calendars that the April general membership meeting is now set for April 27 [not April 20].
DOME SITE ENTERTAINMENT VENUE
The City has granted an exclusive agreement for preliminary conceptual design, program development, and economic analysis of a new entertainment venue for the Dome site to Leisure and Recreation Concepts, Inc. (LARC) of Dallas, Texas.  The conceptual proposal was presented to the VB Economic Development Authority in July and was well received.  The developer was granted a nine month extension until April 2010 to allow adequate time to secure financing.  Recently, city representatives visited the LARC’s Dallas office and were extremely impressed with the design work to date.  The developer is working to secure financing and final design.  The project is still active and it is anticipated that the project will move forward in September 2010.  You can learn more about the development company at www.larcinc.com.
HEADQUARTERS HOTEL PROJECT
Garfield-Traub Development was selected to continue the submission process for the headquarters hotel.  You may view Garfield-Traub Development’s website at www.garfieldtraub.com, click on “developments” and then “hospitality.”  Both Hyatt and Marriott are keenly interested in this project which is essential to the long term success of our convention business.  Conventions bring business to the resort primarily in the shoulder and winter seasons which are vital to the long term success of our hospitality and restaurant industries.  The height limitation set by the FAA with respect to the radar facility at NAS Oceana continues to be an issue.  The project may be set back due to the inability to secure hotel financing at this time.
DID YOU KNOW???

         The Virginia Beach City Ordinances prohibit placing any type of sign on public property, specifically the median between Atlantic Ave. and the feeder road throughout the North End.  Any sign is subject to confiscation and there is no requirement to return the sign.  Therefore, FOR SALE/RENT, OPEN HOUSE, DIRECTIONAL SIGNS, GARAGE SALE, ETC. signs will more than likely be removed.
COMMUNITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS

February 5-6:   Special Olympic’s “Polar Plunge – Oceanfront :  6th through 9th Streets
February 13:    The Noblemen’s “Red Hot Valentine’s Ball” – Cavalier on the Hill
February 26:     “Wine by Design” – Contemporary Art Center
March 20-21:    Yuengling Shamrock Marathon – Resort Area
April 24:            Cavalier Garden Club's 49th Annual Auction & Luncheon – Cavalier on the Hill
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LAST YEAR YOU PAID MEMBERSHIP DUES:    
OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2010-2011
OFFICERS
President:      


Kimberly Goold
311 49th Street 
      428-7537   kimberly.goold@troutmansanders.com
Vice-President:   

Brian Murden

417 Goodspeed     428-7243   art@beachgallery.com
Treasurer & Membership:
Kaye Harris

108 60th Street
      425-0883   kay.harris@verizon.net
Executive Secretary:

Rosanne Adams


      434-0754   radams@edencapital.net 

Past President:

Dave Jester 

200 63rd Street
     
437-1677   eljefe11@marlyndv.com

DIRECTORS
Zoning:    


Billy Almond 

209 70th Street 
     422-9522   billy@wplsite.com

Streets/Utilities/Public Safety: Martin Waranch
111 66th Street
     491-3343    mlwaranch@cox.net 
Beaches & Recreation:    
Ron Pearson 

6204 Ocean Front 428-6634    ron@beachfas.com

Budget/ Assessments/Taxes:  Bob O’Connor

204 52nd Street
     428-0902    roconnor24@cox.net

Beautification:    

Jim Spruance 

200 78th Street 
     425-1225    jhspruance@cox.net

Meetings/Publicity:  

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street 
     422-6151    beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

Hospitality:


Theresa Briggs
304-B 55th Street   408-8363    theresabriggs@cox.net
AREA DIRECTORS
42nd – 49th Streets:   

Susan Pender

403 49th Street
     422-2200    STPSusan@aol.com
50th – 59th Streets:    

Bob O’Connor 

204 52nd Street
     428-0902    roconnor24@cox.net

60th – 69th Streets:    

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street
     422-6151    beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

70th – 79th Streets:    

Sue Bowser 

223 77th Street
     422-5204    suebowser@cox.net
80th – 89th Streets:    

Larry Staunton 
212 84th Street
     428-1514    larrystaunton@cox.net

Princess Anne Hills:

John Wilson 

444 Goodspeed    491-8953    wilsonjn@nationwide.com

DIRECTORS AT-LARGE








Mark Chase 

111 57th Street 

491-1729    chasemark@msn.com
Danna Cullen

203 64th Street

428-0380    dcdnyc@aol.com

Mary Lee Harris 
216 55th Street 
428-0737    maryleeh3@verizon.net




Gene Lanning

206-A 50th Street
437-1395    annelann@verizon.net




Luke Newcomb 
118 76th Street

428-5446    lukenewk@aol.com

Vincent O’Brien
6111 Atlantic Avenue
428-8479    olliebird6111@verizon.net
Virginia Rader 

307 55th Street

425-2943    vellen1@aol.com

Cecelia Soscia 
215 68th Street

285-2384    johncecelia68@cox.net
Dorothy Spitalney
115-B 68th Street
425-5443    tallron@aol.com

Holli Wachtmeister 
209 43rd Street

425-7644    wachtmeister@cox.net

FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE:   WWW.NVBCL.ORG

